Minutes of the Inaugural Meeting of Maryburgh Community Council

27th January 2016 in Maryburgh Hall at 7.30pm
Chairperson: Charles Hepburn
Present: 
J MacLennan, E Sinclair, A Steel, T Thomas, M Colven
Apologies: A Matheson, J Dunsmore, Cllr A Mackinnon, Cllr G Mackenzie, Cllr A MacLean
1. Opening 

The chairman opened the meeting by welcoming all present and wishing everyone a happy and prosperous New Year.
2. Adoption of Previous Meeting Minutes
The Minutes of the committee meeting held on 25th November 2015 to reform the Community Council were accepted as a true and accurate record of the proceedings and on being proposed by M. Colven, seconded by T. Thomas, were unanimously adopted as such.
3.  Matters Arising
· Ben Wyvis School 
              An Open Meeting involving parents, School partnership organisations, representatives from Conon Bridge CC and Maryburgh CC was held in the Leanaig Centre on Thursday 3rd December 2015 at 6pm to publicly discuss the report on the final cost of the school and the ongoing problems with it. The meeting was well attended and representatives from the Community Council reported that all the
               questions put were well answered, although there were some historic issues that remain a source of debate. Most particularly it was stated that they could not review the policies in place at the times original decisions were made as this was all under a previous administration .The  questions we as a CC put to them are summarised below;-


In brief, 

1.) What is the total cost of the project including associated safer routes to school and capital interest charges on the borrowing?

2.) What amount has been saved by running only one school?

3.) Will the Council independently examine the work done by Caledonian Economics and explain how it justifies using qualitative weightings to decide Best Value.

4.) Why did alarm bells not ring at the escalating costs of the project? What controls were in place and whose decision was it to proceed with the build knowing the huge amount of slippage in project costs, without further consultation on the financial viability of the project? Who allowed this open ended slippage?

5.) What guidelines are the council currently using to decide whether schools should be amalgamated? Does this include qualitative weightings for best value?

6.) Will the council agree to an independent property condition report on the new school to ascertain its probable lifespan?
7.) Will the council in future look more closely at the knock-on effects of closing community schools before making these decisions in future? 


       8.)  Will the Highland Council do their best to mitigate the effects of the Maryburgh school closure and compensate the community for the ongoing aggravation and disappointment in the new school project, by helping to regenerate the Maryburgh community amenities centre for the benefit of both communities and the surrounding area?

              Leader of the council Margaret Davidson accepted that the communities needed help .It was minuted at the meeting that this would be forthcoming. Initially the council pledged an amount of £47,000 of developer funding to improve the community facilities. JM stated that we needed approx. £350,000 to bring the building up to scratch. Margaret Davidson said this would be a start and hopefully we could secure more funding to match this which the council would help with acquiring e.g. from the Scottish Land Fund. £47,000 is not enough for a complete rebuild, but enough to address the more pressing requirements and undertake some necessary improvements and repairs. In addition to the above, the new head teacher at Ben Wyvis Primary School was praised for already getting funding for a new classroom assistant and pledged to look at the parking problems and dangers noted when parents are picking up their children. The lack of ventilation and cold water for drinking was noted. It was agreed that Di Agnew would keep all parties updated on actions agreed at the meeting. These updates to be circulated when received.
· Road Safety audit
               This ongoing issue has still not been resolved. The latest information we have is that the audit has not been completed. Hugh Logan has not received the community concerns which we logged. JM to contact Eilidh to find out when these were sent. The Secretary will contact Highland Council for answers as to when it is likely to be completed and when the Community Council will be advised of the results of the report. 
· Maryburgh Roundabout (The Newsletter…)

The ‘ownership’ of the ‘Roundabout’ newsletter has been established. MAC is responsible for the production and content and takes responsibility for the finances of it. We are to be more proactive in producing information to go in it, and the school will be asked to contribute as well. See AOCB.
·       Bus stop ‘notice boards’
Andrew Steel reported that the bus stop notice board on the southbound side at Wrightfield Park was in use. The board on the northbound side requires repair.
·        MAC Ltd update
MAC AGM was last week. A turnout of 15 members of the public, three councillors and the Ward Manager. The new board members are Jamie Dunsmore, Thomas Menzies, Jane Menzies, Bill Mackenzie and Liz Sinclair. Jenny and Ian Fraser stood down as per the constitution. Jenny agreed to be one of the CC reps on the board, if the CC agrees and continue heading the MFG committee. Liz will be the liaison for the amenities committee although this seems to have lost its cohesion recently. Next steps are meeting with the councillors and the asset board members to agree the next moves around acquiring the old school and land for community use. An initial sum of £2000 has been agreed from the ward discretionary fund to do a condition report on the hall. As the community is already aware of the problems it was suggested we use it to commission an estimate on the cost of addressing the major problems in order to ascertain how much in total we would need to make it fit for purpose, along the lines of the original plans drawn up by the community.
               4. Finance Report                                                               

Balance £1484.08. No outstanding bills although this amount includes a sum of £150 due to MAC. Next grant due in May. In light of this Jamie recommended we use some of the balance to support MAC.

Committee decided that £1000 of our funding should be ring fenced to help with improvements at the amenities hall. This amount to be confirmed by Jamie if feasible and specific items targeted so we can see where the money goes.
               5. Correspondence 

               A letter from Highland Council had been received advising Community Councillors that a ‘Welcome’ has been arranged for interested parties, particularly newly elected Community Councillors to attend. It is being held in Dingwall on 22nd February between 6-8pm. The Secretary is to circulate the details to all Community Councillors.
6. Community Policing Report 
              No police spokesperson was present and no reports had been received in respect of recent local crime or policing initiatives.

              Contact will be made with the Divisional Commander to ensure future input and attendance is of paramount importance by

              Police Scotland. (Eddie Mackenzie was in touch a day later, he had sent a report to Eilidh’s personal email.)
7. New Business
Agendas and action plans for next meeting to be sent out more quickly than previously. This is to allow time for actions to be taken and responded to, especially the councillors in their role as our link to the council.
8. AOCB
Since the recent demise of Conon Bridge Community Council, several former members from Conon have expressed an interest in resurrecting their council. The chairman suggested that the possibility of having a joint Maryburgh / Conon community council, an avenue previously explored and subsequently rejected, may be an answer should Conon Bridge fail to gain enough support to relaunch their own endeavour.
The Maryburgh Hub website was discussed. It is an excellent medium for informing the community of events, local news and all matters pertaining to the community as a whole. The website needs to be promoted and advertised in order to make the community aware it exists. Andrew Steel has asked for suggestions to enhance the website, such as useful links to transport networks, local youth groups etc. This will be further discussed at the next meeting and included in all future meetings.

The Chairman suggested that an annual action plan for the Community Council be formulated whereby priorities are set on what has to be done, what needs to be done and what the community would like to be done are set in respect of enhancing life for local residents. Again, further discussions on this topic will be held at the next and all subsequent meetings. 
9.  Next Meeting
The date for the next meeting will be Wednesday 24th February 2016 at 7.30pm
With nothing further to discuss, the meeting was closed at 9.05 pm.

